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...working with you




	                            Clerk/RFO Nicola Roberts
Village Farm
Manmoel
Blackwood
NP12 0RW 

Tel. 07904 061754
www.riscaeastcc.org.uk
e-mail riscaeastcommunitycouncil@outlook.com



3-2-23 Meeting started 5:30 pm

2/23/1  Attendance and Apologies 
To record attendance and receive apologies.

2/23/1.1 Community Councilors present – Councilors , Christine Thomas, Bernadette Martin, Zoe Davies, Brandon Ham, Roger Smith, Philippa Leonard, Arianna Leonard
Guests:  Community Wardens Alma Jones and Eric 

2/23/1.2  Apologies received from , Councilors Nigel George and Amy Billings.
 2/23/2 Minutes of the previous meeting 
These were received as a true record Cllr Chris Thomas proposed and Cllr Brandon Ham seconded that the minutes were correct. 
2/23/3 Matters arising from the minutes 
(a)  (1) Parking at the school –Cllr Brandon Ham fed back that he had taken the proposal of paying 50/50 with the school for the lollipop lady.  Head is to investigate the total costs of employing a resource and confirm the exact amount. 
(a)  (2) Turning point on Thistle way – Cllr Philippa Leonard has arranged a site  meeting with CCBC to discuss the logistics of the proposal.  Friday mornings were agreed as the most convenient and it could tie in with the Councillors surgeries should any issues need to be raised with residents.
(b) Youth workers – Cllr Zoe Davies had a meeting regarding the youth service.  Still several uncertainties with the final location.  This could be Risca or Crosskeys or a detached youth service.  Clerk actioned to raise a meeting with Risca Town Council and include Youth Service on the agenda.
(c) The name change for the field would also tie into the above site meeting item(a) (2) meeting so that guidance could be sought from Tracey Lundi.
2/23/4 To receive the financial report from the Clerk

2/23/4.1  The clerk ran through the report and the proposed expenditure was agreed. Approval was given for the cheques itemised, the bank balance was £17,558.19. 
2/23/4.2 Approval was given for the Howe engineering invoice when it was received.  Trees from Border Nurseries were planned to be planted 6/3 and the tree guards would also be put up the same day.  The concrete to place the benches has been quoted in the region of £2,000. 
2/23/5  Correspondence 



2/23/5.1 – A letter for grant contribution was received and approved. 




2/23/5.2 – Cllr Nigel George has sourced some second had fencing for the Ty sign park.  This should work towards preventing the anti social behavior on the field.  Once this is in situ top soil could be added on the field to help green this up in advance of the coronation event planned.
2/23/6 – Events – 

  2/23/6.1 The Christmas lights have been left on the tree – Clerk to contact the company and request removal.






2/23/6.2  It was agreed the Cllr Brandon Ham would design the poster for the Coronation event and then it would be sent to local printers.

2/23/6.3 – The clerk was to check to ensure the Insurance policy covered to the appropriate amount.
2/23/7 – To receive the report from Councilor Arianna Leonard
· At a Channel View meeting an extension to the current hall would be considered.
· The works on Elm Drive had begun

· A number of complaints had been received over the buses and the reduced/amended timetables.  A meeting with Stagecoach had been arranged to discuss the timetables.

· Funding had been secured for the building in which the TLC was situated to remedy the leaks to the back side of the building.
11/22/8 To discuss local issues raised by Councilors
(a) Ty Sign Ward –
(b) Pontymister Upper Ward – 
(c)  Trenewydd –
 All three areas were discussed in conjunction.  The meeting was attended by two Community Wardens.  A number of antisocial behavior points had been noted.  The warden’s have stated that the best way to manage the situation is to report the occurrences to 101.  There is also a faster route of using Social media for the police to report issues.  Log numbers need to be kept then the CCTV cameras can be sited more permanently.  The wardens were most helpful and would be invited to future meetings of the Committee.
11/22/9 Planning Notifications 
No objections raised.
11/22/10 Any other business – 
Date of next meeting 3rd  March 2023 at 5.30 pm.

 Meeting closed 7:06pm
Signed……………………………………………………….Chairman 3rd  November 2023
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